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Westport Beach Committee Minutes
February 15, 2019
Members Present: 
Tim St. Michel Chmn Constance Gee






William Underwood




Sean Leach
Leone Farias

Meeting called to order at 7:11.
Minutes of February 15, 2019 were presented. 

Motion by Mr. Underwood to waive reading and accept. Second by Ms. Farias Voted 4-0 with Ms. Gee abstaining.

Beach Passes
Ethan Moynagh was denied a beach pass due to lack of proof of still living in Westport. His father indicated that he lived in Tiverton, he was no listed on Town census. After discussion Mr. Underwood made a motion that if he registered to vote and was listed on the census he should be issued a pass. Second by Ms. Farias. Voted unanimously.

A car dealer named Saleem, who is a Town resident, asked to have two beach passes issues to his car dealer plate as he and his wife have the same number dealer plate. After a discussion, the committee agreed to issue only one pass to that dealer number plate.

Motion by Mr. Underwood to deny the second pass, second by Ms. Gee, voted unanimously.

Town clerk’s office referred the issue of Joan Marques, a 57 year resident who no longer has a car, requesting that her daughter who is her caregiver be but not a resident be issued a pass to take her to the beach. After a discussion, the committee made a finding that because she is not a professional; caregiver, and not a taxpayer or resident, a beach pass would not be issued.
Lifeguard report- 
Head lifeguard Evan Audette reported that a full complement of lifeguards may be coming back, but some personnel were still unknown. He was charged to bring back more information with the possibility of the committee advertising for some positions.

The truck required some repairs, and Mr. St. Michel asked Mr. Audette to look into getting the repairs done also requested were the inventory of existing supplies and needs for the beach for the upcoming season.
Discussions
Ms., Farias would start looking into scheduling of Beach spraying. Mr. Leach would look into Port-a- john placement. 

Next meeting scheduled for 4/18/ 2019. 

.

Motion by Mr. Underwood to adjourn at 7:54. Voted unanimously.

